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Psychiatrists confirms, the main way to reduce alcohol
problems is to contain, and probably reduce, national alcohol
consumption. Despite an initial wariness Sir John Crofton,
an eminent physician and chairman of the committee that
produced a much praised Scottish report on alcohol,4 agreed
to be chairman of the forum. He wanted to test the drink
trade's commitment to reducing alcohol problems. He asked
the trade to produce a "substantial sum" to fund the forum's
work, and the result was that he was promptly sacked. Since
then nobody has been "mug enough" to take on chairing this
impotent forum, and the last plank of the government's
alcohol policy has collapsed.
The Royal College of Psychiatrists makes little or no

mention of all this politics in its high minded and clearly
written report. But the truth is that much is known about
what could be done to reduce alcohol problems, and the
report spells out some of those responses. What is lacking is
the political will to make the responses and public pressure to
make the politicians act-and neither political will nor
public pressure is likely to materialise until we have much
more effective campaigning organisations.
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Treating ovarian cancer
Ovarian cancer accounts for 6% of all deaths from cancer in
women in Britain and is the commonest cause of death from
gynaecological malignancy. Most patients present with
tumours extending beyond the pelvis, and the five year
survival is inversely related to the stage of the disease as
defined by the International Federation of Gynaecology and
Obstetrics: for those with stage IIb disease (growth in one or
both ovaries with extension to other pelvic tissues) the five
year survival is 42%; while for those with stage IV (growth in
one or both ovaries with distant metastases, or a pleural
effusion containing cancerous cells, or metastases to liver
parenchyma) it is 4%.'

Radiotherapy, it has been suggested, might "cure"
patients with disease up to stage III (growth in one or both
ovaries with intraperitoneal metastases outside the pelvis, or
tumour in retroperitoneal lymph nodes, or both; or tumour
limited to the true pelvis with histologically confirmed
malignant extensions to small bowel or omentum).2 Other
groups, and particularly British ones, have not, however,
been able to confirm these results. Patients with more
extensive disease have been treated with chemotherapy,
usually-until recently-alkylating agents used singly.
The response rates range from 36% to 65% (duration

10-14 months), but only a few patients achieve complete
remission-and the five year survival is a dismal 0-9%°.

Thus, in an attempt to improve survival, using two or
more drugs in combination was a logical step, particularly in
view of the success in treating other tumours-notably the
lymphomas and Hodgkin's disease. The first study to suggest
that this approach improved survival compared a four drug
combination (hexamethylmelamine, cyclophosphamide,

methotrexate, and fluorouracil) with melphalan. Improve-
ment was seen only in patients with stage II and III tumours,
however, and even these results have not been confirmed
by other groups." Most later drug combinations include
cisplatin, and, while toxic, such combinations are highly
effective-even for patients with advanced disease.
Are such treatments, though, of long term benefit to tho

patient? Some controlled studies have shown a survival
advantage with cisplatin used in combination7"9; others have
not.""'3 No study, however, has many patients alive after five
years irrespective ofwhether they were showing an improved
"survival" at an earlier stage.
So what is the optimum management ofpatients with stage

III and IV ovarian cancer? Can drug combinations contain-
ing cisplatin or other toxic drugs be justified, or should we
revert to treatment with single agent alkylating agents,
particularly for those patients with bulk disease?
The initial surgical management may be crucial. Griffiths

was the first to show that the amount of tumour left after an
operation was an important prognostic variable."1 Survival
was uniformly poor if the diameter of the largest residual
mass was greater than 1-5 cm irrespective of tumour volume
before resection.'4 Therefore all patients should have as
much tumour as possible resected at the first operation. Also
the surgeon should remove the greater omentum and excise,
as far as possible, affected lymph nodes. Computed tomo-
graphy or nuclear magnetic resonance can help identify such
nodes."

After surgery patients may be divided into two groups.
Those with "minimal residual disease" have by far the better
prognosis, and most specialised centres continue to treat
such patients with a drug combination containing cisplatin
despite its toxicity; this group will probably survive longer
with this treatment than if a single agent were used. For
the remainder with bulk disease, we think that intensive
chemotherapy may still be justified provided there are no
contraindications, such as advanced age or poor general
health. About half of patients treated with a drug combina-
tion will achieve a complete remission,'6 but relapse is
common once treatment is stopped.

Intuitively, we feel that if only there were a means of
maintaining the initial remission then a considerable im-
provement in survival would result. The recent use of
monoclonal antibodies has allowed more precise monitoring
of treatment,'7 and such assays could help define the
optimum number of treatments, the timing and place of a
second laparotomy, and the duration of maintenance treat-
ment. Therefore, such patients should continue to be treated
but only in specialised centres with an interest in treatment.
Only in this way can trials be conducted to define the
optimum treatment and to test new treatments. Ideally all
such patients should be included in a clinical trial.
Are there any new drugs on the horizon? The answer is

only carboplatin. Whether it will replace cisplatin because of
its lower nephrotoxicity is debatable. We think that the
response rate will be similar to that with cisplatin, that
carboplatin will probably be more myelosuppressive, and
that overall survival will not be much improved. Giving
platinum intraperitoneally is attractive as it achieves high
intracellular drug concentrations in small tumour deposits,
and this may be a way forward for those patients with
minimal residual disease.'>
Managing advanced ovarian cancer remains dlifficult, and a

simple solution is unlikely to emerge in the foreseeable
fuature. Just as important as concentrating on those who will
benefit, however, is that we should not waste resources by
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overtreating patients with no reasonable chance of long term
benefit.
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Indium-ill leucocyte
scanning-underused?
Indium-1Il leucocyte scanning is an accurate method of
diagnosing focal sepsis, and is used to localise and measure
the activity of disease in some inflammatory conditions. It is,
however, less widely used than other nuclear medicine
investigations, and some departments do not perform it at
all. What is the clinical role ofthe test, and where should it be
available?

Labelling leucocytes means separating them from other
blood cells and incubating them with an "'In complex,
usually oxine or tropolone. The labelled cells are then
reinjected and the patient scanned. Donor cells can be used
in neutropenic patients.' 2 Because patients do not need
preparation and contrast media are unnecessary the test is
particularly useful postoperatively or in severely ill patients.
Some abscesses may be identified 30 minutes after reinjecting
labelled cells, although the maximum sensitivity of detection

is not reached for 24 hours.3 Cells are taken up by the
reticuloendothelial system in the liver, spleen, and bone
marrow, and additional radiopharmaceuticals may be needed
to detect sepsis in these organs.4 5 The fact that the bowel and
kidneys do not take up the labelled cells is an important
advantage in investigating intra-abdominal disease. All areas
of the body can be examined, and often unsuspected extra-
abdominal foci of infection are identified.6 Studies have
shown sensitivity and specificity of 84-95% for soft tissue
infection3 6 7; false positive scans occur particularly with
haematomas or coexisting inflammatory disease, and false
negatives with chronic sepsis.8 New insights have also been
gained: serial imaging has shown that intra-abdominal
abscesses often communicate with the bowel.9 This was not
appreciated previously since the site of the communication
is often not apparent even when open surgical drainage is
performed.

Ultrasound scanning and computed tomography are also
used to localise abdominal sepsis. Few clinical trials have
compared these techniques.7 10 All the techniques have
limitations, and sometimes more than one will be needed.
When clinical localising signs are present or when results are
needed urgently then ultrasound scanning or computed
tomography is likely to be the first investigation, the choice
depending on the localising site. "'In labelled leucocyte
scanning will be needed in some cases, particularly when it is
not clear if a fluid collection is purulent or immediately after
operation when ultrasound scanning and computed tomo-
graphy may be technically difficult. Centres without com-
puted tomography will rely heavily on leucocyte scanning as
the first investigation. When there are no localising signs
leucocyte scanning should be the first investigation' 9 10;
ultrasound scanning or computed tomography may occasion-
ally be needed as well either because the result of the
leucocyte scan is equivocal or to help plan drainage. Ab-
scesses with enteric drainage have fewer localising signs and
an appreciably lower detection rate by ultrasound scanning.9

Labelled leucocyte scanning is also valuable for identifying
acute osteomyelitis unless the infection is in the spine-the
reason for the lower sensitivity at this site is unknown." 12
The test is less sensitive for chronic bone infection (probably
because of its characteristically poor granulocyte infiltration)
and is less sensitive but more specific than gallium-67 citrate
scanning for identifying infection around prosthetic hips.'3

Increasing attention has been paid recently to using
leucocyte scanning for other inflammatory conditions.'4 In
inflammatory bowel disease areas of abnormal bowel can be
localised and the response to treatment monitored.'1'7 Count-
ing faecal "'In activity is the most precise method for
measuring disease activity, particularly if pure granulocyte
preparations are labelled. The results of scanning in acute
pancreatitis correlate well with other measures of disease
activity and accurately predict outcome." The exact role of
the technique in these inflammatory conditions is still being
defined but is likely to be for monitoring the progression of
the disease and the response to treatment rather -than for
making a diagnosis.
There are two main reasons why "'In leucocyte scanning

is less widely available than other nuclear medicine in-
vestigations. Firstly labelling leucocytes with "'In is more
complicated and time consuming than preparing other
radiopharmaceuticals, taking up to two hours a patient. Skill
in labelling cells can, however, be readily acquired by staff
trained in preparing radiopharmaceuticals even when only
modest facilities are available,'9 20and newer kit preparations
may further simplify the procedure.2' The £60 cost of the
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